
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 20, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with the prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Jared Lawless made a motion to accept the minutes of meeting held February 13, 2020 as 

circulated.  Jimmy Fontenot seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

President Steve Bandy announced that there was a Board meeting held on Wednesday, 

February 12, 2020.   He shared that the Board is bringing a request up to the membership for an 

approval to compensate Alan, who has volunteered to cook the gumbo for the Gumbo Cook-Off 

on Saturday.   Jared Lawless made a motion that the club give $100.00 to him in appreciation 

for his time and energy.  Jimmy Fontenot seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

President Bandy also reported that the Board is recommending to the membership that we 

donate $500.00 again this year for a scholarship to SLCC.   Jared Lawless made a motion to 

accept this recommendation.   Nick Simoneaux seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

President Bandy reported that District 6200 District Conference will be held on April 17th & 18th, 

2020 and a request has been made for each club attending to supply a basket that will be given 

as door prizes.  Nick Simoneaux made a gracious donation of $75.00 towards the basket. 

President Bandy also shared that the Food Fest will be held on April 17, 2020.  The membership 

is in agreement that we will be frying frog legs again.  It was brought to the attention of the 

membership that our club banner is misplaced.   Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to order 

another banner.   Kyle Broussard seconded the motion and the motion carried.   

Nick Simoneaux gave announcements from District Governor Harold Domingue regarding the 

District 6200 Conference hotel reservations and registration. 

Cynthia Oliver gave an update on Josh the Otter, Water Project  that will be presented to 

students at Rayne Catholic Elementary on Monday, April 6, 2020.  She also reported there will 

be a presentation at Acadia Parish Library in Rayne on April 7, 2020. 

The speaker for our meeting is Alicia Ardoin, Principal of Rayne Catholic. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to adjourn.  Jared Lawless seconded the motion and the 

motion carried. 


